WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISION MEETING
DECEMBER 7, 2007
Chairman Elmer Pete Phelps called the hearing to order at 7:15 P.M. Present were Mr. Phelps, Secretary Dave Reinhart, Vice-Chairman Joe Walker, Board members Craig Hause and Todd Baker, and Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain.
Regular business was set aside to conduct a hearing for a special use permit for Mid-Michigan Rubbish. The hearing concluded as 8:35 P.M., at which time the Planning Commission returned to the regular meeting business.
The Zoning Administrator has assembled the recent amendments to the Township Ordinance in preparation for reprinting the Ordinance to a hard copy. He is asking for someone to proofread the copy. Mr. Phelps agreed to that task.
Mr. Phelps then asked if anyone had any suggestions for changes to the Master Plan as drawn up in May 1994. This was a task assigned to Commission members at the September, 2007, meeting. Mr. Baker suggested a correction to the fire protection part of the Master Plan, due to the recent reorganization of fire protection districts in the area. Mr. Phelps stated that the original objectives of the plan seem to reflect the wishes of the current community, and that revisions should be considered with the 2010 Census in mind.
Mr. Phelps stated that the next meeting would be Thursday, March 1, 2008. Mr. Hause suggested that a time limit be established for each member of the community to speak during a hearing or meeting.
Mr. Phelps asked for a motion to adjourn; moved by Mr. Reinhart and seconded by Mr. Baker. The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Patricia Grant Recording Secretary
